Minutes from the General Meeting Wentworth Falls Garden Club
Thursday 13th February 2014
Wentworth Falls School of Arts Hall
President - Henry Nelson
· Opened the meeting, welcomed new members: Janette Fearnley, Karen Handicott and Julie Nolan. Welcomed visitors: Irene Miller, Jenifer Tippins, Louise O'Brien, Dale Kelly, Bernard Deneuleneesten, Rosemary Wynands, Marilyn Bernard.
· The RED BOOK passed to members for Q&A segment.
· Reminded members Minutes, Newsletters and attachments on website.
· Read reply from Judith Clarke to WFGC's Best Wishes card for a happy move.
· Advised of committee meeting to finalise update of WFGC Constitution. The draft will be on website for members' comments. Final draft to AGM for approval.
· AGM in May. Nominations are open to members for committee.
· Request for volunteers to assist Barry Butler with AV setup prior to monthly meeting.
· Certificate of Appreciation and Gift Voucher to Sylvia Smith in recognition of her service.
· Request for volunteers to man Plant Stall. 
Secretary - Gai Horrocks in absence of Janice Light.
· Advised last call for 2015 GCA calendar photos by 21st March. Phone JL for info.
· Gardening down the Lachlan!  Condobolin,  8th April.
· Jacaranda Cruises with Graham Ross, November 2014.
· Drew members' attention to Notice Board for further information on these events
Financial Report - Michael Cooper
As per Statement of Accounts 1st January - 31st January 2014
Total Funds: $1604.40 Total Income: $$391.00 Expenditure: $$411.00
Available Funds: $1584.40
Welfare - Henry Nelson
· John Waldron in Katoomba Hospital.  
Publicity - Narelle Nolan
· WFGC advertisement placed in Gazette, February edition.
· February N/L Feature - Succulents.
· Bio feature on guest speaker, Mary Moody, by Janine Shoemark.
· March N/L feature will be Seeds by Carol Conway.
Library - Carol Conway
· Thanks to Merilyn, Kay and Maureen for standing in while CC in UK.
· Thanks to BB for computer update of Library Borrowing system and Buying Records.
· Borrowings: 2011 - 230, 2012 - 161, 2013 - 219.  
· Mary Moody books in Library: 100 Plants for Shady Gardens, The Gardening Companion.
· Jenifer Tippins thanked for donation of her book, Mix and Match. 
Tours and Functions - Sharon Phillips
· Garden Ramble April 11. Maurice Cooper OAM,
· Plant Collectors' Fair April 12. 
· The Australian PlantBank  May 9
· Berry  September 12-13
· Bathurst October 25
Garden Tips - Sylvia Smith
Onset of autumn colour, buds on rhododendrons.
Trimming/pruning overhanging branches:   
Photinea hedge for red show, Azaleas, spent Agapanthus and Crocosmia, overhanging Hydrangea heads: roses - unwanted shoots and dead flowers: raising the canopy of trees to allow under plantings more height and light: Hebes after flowering.
Grass: 
Cut fairly high, edges trimmed, weeding easier after rain.  
Pots: 
Add splash of colour, remove old annuals. Spent annuals can be trimmed and planted in garden.
Speaker Co-ordinator - Janine Shoemark
· Roses by Klaus Eckardt for March meeting. List of available roses for pre-ordering.
· Mary Moody books available for sale.
· Thanks to Jane Blackshaw for initial contact with Klaus.
Q&A - Anne Tout Moderator
· Earwigs. Relates to dryness. Put compost and mulch around plant and water.
· Mildew on Maiden Hair Fern. Improve airflow and spray with1/2 milk and1/2 water or prune and either put outside or in morning sun position.
· Gladioli buds but doesn't flower. Thrips or poor weather conditions.
· Pumpkin Vine - fruit sets then dies off. Not enough consistent hot weather.
Morning Tea
Guest Speaker – Introduced by Henry Nelson
Mary Moody
Mary Moody is a journalist, author, television presenter and tour guide who lives with her husband, film producer David Hannay on a small farm at Yetholme, near Bathurst.
Her exciting and varied career includes ten years as a presenter on the ABC's Gardening Australia and daytime talk show host for Channel 9. She has written four best selling memoirs about buying a home and her life in southwest France as well as over forty gardening books.  Mary’s present passion is leading botanical tours. She spoke evocatively of her trekking trips since 2002 into Mongolia, Nepal, India and France describing tour conditions, cultural experiences and the historic background of botanical touring. 
Meeting closed 12 noon
